
 
     October 8, 2021 

 

The Honorable Jake Sullivan 

National Security Advisor 

The White House 

Washington D.C. 20500 

 

Dear National Security Advisor Sullivan: 

 

As members of the bicameral Nuclear Weapons and Arms Control (NWAC) Working Group, we 

write to request an update on the Administration’s Nuclear Posture Review (NPR). We 

appreciate your commitment to regularly consult with us on the NPR process. Now that it has 

been several months since the NPR was launched and the Department of Defense (DoD) has 

undergone organizational changes that have direct implications on the NPR process, we 

respectfully request a status update. 

 

Specifically, we would like you to address the following questions: 

 

1. Which Administration officials are leading the NPR process and which officials are 

supporting them? Given the recently announced reorganization at DoD, who will now be 

spearheading daily operations of the NPR? Moreover, what other agencies and offices 

besides the Defense Department are involved in the NPR?  

 

2. Is the Administration using outside consultants (individuals and organizations) for the 

NPR? If so, we would like to know which experts are consulting on the NPR, to include 

paid and unpaid contractors.   

 

3. The DOD has stated that it will consider a wide range of views for the NPR. Is there a 

plan in place for involving key stakeholders? How will the Administration ensure that all 

viewpoints are considered, including those who will advocate on behalf of reducing the 

role of nuclear weapons in U.S. national security strategy?  

 

4. Our letter of July 21, 2021 identified six priorities for the Nuclear Posture Review. Can 

you confirm that the Department of Defense has preserved each of those options for the 

President’s consideration, particularly as many of them were views articulated by former 

Vice President Biden?  

 

We share the belief that the NPR is a pivotal moment that provides the Administration the 

opportunity to significantly reduce the existential threat of nuclear weapons. The NWAC 

Working Group will continue to advocate in support of taking steps to reduce the risk of nuclear 



 
 

war and encouraging diplomacy to halt and reverse dangerous nuclear competition. We have 

appreciated your willingness to consult with us thus far and look forward to having an open 

dialogue with you regarding the NPR process.  

 

To that end, please reply with written responses to our questions by October 28, 2021. 

 

Sincerely, 

  

________________________ 

DONALD S. BEYER JR. 

Member of Congress 

Co-Chair, NWAC Working Group 

________________________ 

JOHN GARAMENDI 

Member of Congress 

Co-Chair, NWAC Working Group 

 

 

_____ ___________________ 

JEFFREY A. MERKLEY 

United States Senator 

Co-Chair, NWAC Working Group 

 

 

__________/s/____________ 

BARBARA LEE 

Member of Congress 

 

__________/s/____________ 

JAMES P. MCGOVERN 

Member of Congress 

__________/s/____________ 

ILHAN OMAR 

Member of Congress 

 

__________/s/____________ 

RASHIDA TLAIB 

Member of Congress 

__________/s/____________ 

BILL FOSTER 

Member of Congress 

 

__________/s/____________ 

SARA JACOBS  

Member of Congress 

__________/s/____________ 

PRAMILA JAYAPAL 

Member of Congress 

 

 


